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March 11, 2025

Important: Water Service Interruption within March 14-March 17, 2025, Due to Construction Work.

Dear UWCD Pumping Trough Pipeline Users,

We’re writing to inform you of a scheduled construction project within the United Water Conservation
District’s infrastructure, specifically concerning the Pumping Trough Pipeline (PTP). We initially sent a
notice to PTP Users regarding this construction project back on November 20, 2024. This construction is
crucial for our water distribution system’s long-term supply reliability. Please be advised that service will be
interrupted to a limited number of turnouts for up to the entire duration to accommodate the connection of
our Recycled Water Interconnection Pipeline to our existing PTP System along Laguna Road. We do not
anticipate impacts to service other than the five (5) turnouts listed below.

Scheduled Construction Details:
Date:March 14, 2025 – March 17, 2025
Time: Starting after 8:00 AM 3/14/2025 and expected to conclude by 7:00 PM 3/17/2025.
Affected Area: Service area 3700 Block of Laguna Road to 4320 Block of Laguna Road
Purpose: Connection of our Recycled Water Interconnection Pipeline Project to our existing system along
Laguna Road.
Impact: The following five (5) Pumping Trough Pipeline Turnouts will be affected during this period:
• Laguna Road Area: Turnouts 114, 125, 126, 127, 162

Benefits: This construction project is crucial for enhancing our system’s supply reliability.
Actions Required: Please take any necessary steps to prepare for this temporary service interruption.
For Assistance: Should you have any questions or need further clarification, our team is here to help. You
can reach us at:
• Phone: 805-525-4431 or 805-218-4478 for the duty operator

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation as we complete this essential construction. We are
committed to minimizing the impact of this project and will keep you informed of any changes.

Sincerely,

Craig Morgan, P.E.
Chief Operations Officer


